## EXHIBIT 2

## **ELECTIONS, LLC**

Attorneys at Law
Justin R. Clark
E Justin Clark@ElectionLawLLC.com

October 6, 2021

Mr. Robert J. Costello Davidoff Hutcher & Citron LLP 605 Third Avenue New York, NY 10158 rjc@dhelegal.com

Dear Mr. Costello:

I write in reference to a subpoena, dated September 23, 2021, by the Select Committee to Investigate the January 6th Attack on the United States Capitol (the "Select Committee"), that was issued to your client Steven Bannon (the "Subpoena"). The Subpoena requests that Mr. Bannon produce documents by October 7, 2021, and appear for a deposition on October 15, 2021. While it is obvious that the Select Committee's obsession with President Trump is merely a partisan attempt to distract from the disastrous Biden administration (e.g., the embarrassing withdrawal from Afghanistan, the overwhelming flood of illegal immigrants crossing our southern border, and growing inflation), President Trump vigorously objects to the overbreadth and scope of these requests and believes they are a threat to the institution of the Presidency and the independence of the Executive Branch.

Through the Subpoena, the Select Committee seeks records and testimony purportedly related to the events of January 6th, 2021, including but not limited to information which is potentially protected from disclosure by the executive and other privileges, including among others the presidential communications, deliberative process, and attorney-client privileges. President Trump is prepared to defend these fundamental privileges in court.

Therefore, to the fullest extent permitted by law, President Trump instructs Mr. Bannon to: (a) where appropriate, invoke any immunities and privileges he may have from compelled testimony in response to the Subpoena; (b) not produce any documents concerning privileged material in response to the Subpoena; and (c) not provide any testimony concerning privileged material in response to the Subpoena.

## Page 2

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or would like to discuss.

Sincerely,

Justin Clark

Counsel to President Trump